
 
 

Treasurer’s Report:  
 
Welcome to the first year of operations of the Muslim Charitable Foundation. The 
Foundation was established by a deed of trust on the 25th March 2009 by a 
dedicated group of Muslims for the benefit, maintenance, advancement of education 
and our religion, and for the relief and welfare of those in poverty and necessitous 
circumstances. 
 
Since the formation of the Foundation, the dedicated trustees have been working 
hard to implement its objectives and establish bookkeeping systems, control 
procedures and most importantly to carry out the great Sunnah of our beloved 
Prophet (P.B.U.H.) to assist and  relieve  those in poverty. 
 
In our first year of operations, our Foundation received a total of $141,556 in 
donations with a total of $125,193 being paid out. In accordance with the trust deed 
the Foundation holds a further $10,622 in unspent funds. Your Trustees will expend 
these funds in accordance with the Trust Deed of the Foundation.  
 
A total of 98.89% of donations received were distributed for the benefit, 
maintenance, advancement of education and our religion, and for the relief and 
welfare of those in poverty and necessitous circumstances and only 1.11% was 
spent on administration (bank fees, accounting etc.) 
 

 

 
Your Trustees are already busy planning for the future and are in the process of 
applying for tax exemption status and registration as a public benevolent institution 
with the Australian Taxation Office.  
 
On conclusion, I would like to give thanks to Allah Almighty for allowing us the 
opportunity to be involved in such noble work for His pleasure.  A special thanks to 
all the brothers and sisters who have so generously supported us with their 
contributions, and to my fellow members and trustees for their dedication and hard 
work. 
 
Ismail Cajee 
Treasurer : Muslim Charitable Foundation 


